



Basket County Health Department
689 Snowshoe Way

Pittonville, MI  49771

June 26, 2006
Judd Hophorn








247 Twelve Tree Lane

Pittonville, MI 49771

RE: NOTICE OF IMMINENT DANGER AT 247 TWELVETREE LANE, PITTONVILLE, MICHIGAN

Dear Mr. Hophorn:

As you know, testing done by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency on June 23, 2006 found that the level of mercury in the air in your home is unsafe for humans.  The tests were done to determine the amount of mercury contamination in your home after beads of mercury were discovered in the basement. The officials of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency and the Michigan Department of Community Health have advised me that the mercury levels found in the dwelling are dangerous to the health and lives of the occupants.
The home should be vacated and not reoccupied until the mercury is removed and the interior air is sampled and determined to no longer contain unsafe levels of mercury.  Under the provisions of the Michigan Public Health Code, Act 368, P.A. 1978, Section 333.2451, I order you to immediately vacate and not reoccupy the home until the source of mercury is removed and air levels are found to be safe as confirmed by testing done by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency and /or Michigan Department of Community Health. 
The Basket County Health Department will ask the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency to assist you in the removal and cleanup of the mercury contamination in your home.  If you have any questions, please contact Ken Stephens at 734-343-9899.

Sincerely,

Dr. Carl Whatt, M.D.



Dr.Rheba Tantagel, PhD, DABT

Acting Medical Director


Health Officer/Director

Basket County Health Department

Basket County Health Department

CC: 
Milton Pastile, E-H Director


Ken Stephens, Sanitarian Supervisor


Brendan Boyle, MDCH


Richard Wiley, U.S. EPA 

